
 

 
 

 

1402/SR  
 
 
05 October 2018 
 
 
Lisa Shell Architects       
EG2 Norway Wharf 
24 Hertford Road 
London 
N1 5QT 
 
 
Dear Sir / Madam, 
 
 
LAND ADJACENT TO 23 CAROL STREET, LONDON NW1 0HT  

STRUCTURAL ENGINEERS APPOINTMENT FOLLOWING PLANNING CONSENT 

 

We write to confirm that we have been appointed to provide structural and civil engineering consultancy 
services in relation to the above project. With reference to planning condition 15, we confirm the following: 
  

• Our appointment is to provide a design and site service referenced to the RIBA Stages 0 to 6 and 
related to the Association of Consulting Engineers (ACE) Agreement 1: Design, 2009 edition, 
Second Revision. ‘for the appointment of a Consultant to design permanent Works where the 
Client appointing the Consultant intends to employ a Contractor to construct or install such 
permanent Works’.  

 

• A chartered structural engineer (Martin Waters) is project director for the project and will continue 
in this role through to completion of the construction works. 

 
EngineersHRW is based in London and have successfully produced designs for more than 100 basement 
schemes many in Camden. Further information about the firm and completed basement projects is 
available on our website. 
 
I trust the above is satisfactory for your purposes, but should you require anything further please do not 
hesitate to contact me.  
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Martin Waters (CEng MIStructE Membership No 020281585) 
for and on behalf of engineersHRW 


